

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

April 14, 2020

Justin T Jones 385 Maryland Ave E St Paul MN 55130

VIA MAIL

Re: Appealed Special Tax Assessment for Property at 385 Maryland Avenue East

Dear Mr. Jones:

This is to confirm that on April 9, 2020 you had an appealed special tax assessment for garbage the above-listed property at which you did not appear. Staff was unable to reach you as no contact information was provided with your appeal. The recommendation is to reduce the assessment from \$109.11 to \$79.98 (the difference in cost between 32-gallon and 64-gallon cart for Quarter 4, 2019).

Should you wish to contest this recommendation, the City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for May 27, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. However, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, **we will not be holding public hearings in person.** If you are contesting, you may send in written testimony to be added to the record legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us or by voicemail at 651-266-6805.

If you have any questions, please call 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant